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Thanks to Andrew Wilkie MHR for assistance in printing this community newsletter 

Fern Tree Community Association Inc., 8 Stephenson Place, Fern Tree. GST Registered. ABN 88 577 475 907.  

The Fern Tree Community Association is a non-profit group set up to serve and represent the community of Fern 
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Upcoming Events 
Bonfire Night 

Saturday 30th June 
5pm-7pm 

Community Centre 
 

Bushcare 
Sunday 8th July 
10am-12.30pm 

Meet 78 Summerleas Rd 
 

Children’s Film Night 
Saturday July 28th 

5pm-7pm 
Community Centre 

 

Bushcare 
Sunday 12th August 

10am-12.30pm 
Meet 78 Summerleas Rd 

Meal and a Movie 
Saturday 25th August 

From 6.30pm 
Community Centre 

 

Book Fair 
Sunday 9th September 

9am-3pm 
Community Centre 

 

Bushcare 
Sunday 16th Sep 

10am-12.30pm 
Meet 41 Summerleas Rd 

 

 
 

Yoga 
Tuesdays 

10-11.30am (with Anne) 
& 

6-7pm (Flowga Studio) 
Both at 

Community Centre 
 

Playgroup 
Wednesdays 
9.30-11.30am 

At Community Centre 
 

Table Tennis 
Wednesdays 

7.30-9pm 
At Community Centre 

 WINTER WELCOME 
Yoga @ Fern Tree 

with Anne 
Awakening to Awareness 

 

 Tuesdays 10.00 – 11.30am 

Commencing Tues. 19th June 2018 
Winter Rate - $16 per class 

Introductory Offer: 19th June – оrd July (3 weeks) $36 

Fern Tree Community Centre 
8 Stephenson Place Fern Tree 

 
 For more information and/or to enrol contact 

Anne on: 0438 293 443 

 

Yoga works on many levels of 
Body and Mind 

Influencing Physical and Mental 
Well-Being. 

  
With a practice grounded in 

Classical Yoga 
 AnneΩs classes are traditionally 
structured, integrating 
 Asana (postures) 

 Pranayama (breathing) 
Guided Relaxation 

Meditation 
  

Yoga Australia Registered 

Playgroup 
Wed 9.30 - 11.30am @ FT Community Centre  

Contact Noella:  0423 384 719  
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MAOôS LAST DANCER 

Saturday 30th June  
5pm-7pm 

 

Fern Tree Community Centre  
All welcome!  

 

Sausage sizzle & hot drinks at nominal cost, bonfire and free sparklers 
(no fireworks)  

Our local fire brigade will be there  
Make or bring a lantern and join in a Lantern Parade, with small prizes 

for the best lanterns! - some materials provided. 
 

(Find plenty of ideas about how to make a tea-light lantern on the 
internet – or try this simple, safe one made from a plastic milk bottle  

– check out the 4-minute tutorial at: 
https://open.abc.net.au/explore/3254 ) 

Advance notice for upcoming events:  
 

CHILDRENS FILM NIGHT 
Saturday 28th July 5-7pm 

 

óMeal & a Movieô Saturday 25th August 
 

Book Fair Sunday 16th September 

https://open.abc.net.au/explore/3254
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The FTCA AGM was held on 17th April with 
a good turnout of 38 residents. The President, 
Bridget Jupe, outlined the activities of the 
committee in the past 12 months. She 
thanked the outgoing committee for their 
contribution and support, and in turn was 
thanked for her own contribution during the 
year. The Treasurer, Dave Roberts, presented 
his report, showing a successful year for the 
Association and ongoing landscaping plans. 
A new committee was elected, with some 
new faces among the continuing members. 
Congratulations to: 
President – Bridget Jupe; Vice President – 
Eric Cave; Treasurer – David Roberts; 
Secretary – Rebecca Johnson; Committee 
members – Rob Beedham, Maria Demange, 
Bruce Dudman, Una Harbinson, Mike 
Sumner, David Loveridge, Kerry Munro and 
Damon Binning.  Guest speaker Jill Hickie, 
HCC Senior Park Planner, described the 
implementation of Fern Tree Node Master 
Plan - one of the most challenging sites ever 
encountered by the landscape architects. 
Unfortunately the explanation was limited by 
battery failure. Axel von Krusenstierna 
(WPMT) spoke briefly about the review of 
the Springs Zone Master Plan (2008). 
 

Election Day Cake Stall 5th May: 
It was a freezing day, but there were both 
donations and customers. $120 was raised 
for the Association. A special thank you to 
Emily, Peter, Rob, Bridget and Una. 
 

VALE WERNER IHLENFELD 
Long-time Fern Tree resident Werner 
Ihlenfeld died at his Huon Road home in 
April, aged 55. Werner, who was born in 
Hobart, will be known by many 
residents for his outstanding contribution 
to a Fern Tree Winter Festival in 2000. 
He ran his own pyrotechnic business, 
Flaming Eye Productions, and turned on 
a dazzling show that will long be 
remembered. 
Theatre, especially musical theatre, was 
his first love. He was co-founder, with 
composer Constantine Koukias, of the 
Hobart-based company IHOS Opera 
(Ihos is a Greek word meaning ñsoundò), 
which staged numerous experimental 
music shows through the 1990s and 
early 2000s. IHOS was wound up in 
2013 when it lost government funding.  
–Peter Boyer 
 

Report - Book Fair, 8th April: 
A big thank you to all residents who 
scanned their shelves and donated plenty 
of interesting books! There were plenty of 
customers on the day and funds raised 
reached a healthy $1,000. The FTCA is 
particularly grateful to those committee 
members and partners who gave hours of 
their time to store, set up, man the desk 
and dismantle the entire event. Next Book 
Fair will be on 16th September. 

Fern Tree Bushcare Group now has a new edition of the Fern Tree Weed 
Booklet available. It is expanded, with an additional 10 weeds to look out for  in 
our area and to remove from your property if possible - in particular Daphne Laurel, 
which the Bushcare group campaigned to eradicate completely last year, with an 
estimated 95% success rate.  
Holly, followed by karamu, foxglove, spanish heath, broom and cotoneaster 
remain the major weeds in the Fern Tree area. 
The Booklet can be downloaded from the Fern Tree website: 
        http://ferntree.tas.au/weedalert/The-Fern-Tree-Weed-Booklet-3rd-edition.pdf 
Or we can deliver hard copies on request by emailing bushcare@ferntree.tas.au.  
Check out the weed alert page and the Bushcare page on the Fern Tree website, 
ferntree.tas.au  if you would like to get involved. 
 

See back page for the dates of the next Bushcare working bees. 
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YOGA 
with Flowga Studio 

 
 

On Tuesdays at 6-7pm 
 

at Fern Tree Community Centre 
 

$12 per session 
or $20 for 2 sessions 

New students please arrive 
10 minutes early 

 

A combination of Vinyasa 
Flow and Yin Yoga 

 

Enquiries ph: 0417 1602 72 
 

sharonandmarrtin@flowgastudio.com.au 

Fern Tree Tavern  
 

Tasty food, local and mainland 
craft beers & wines 

Tuesday to Sunday 
 

NOW also open 10.30am 

 on Saturday & Sunday for 

coffee, tea, cake & scones 
 

Tavern Trivia first Wednesday 
of the month 

$100 voucher for the winners! 
 

Check out our Sunday Roast 
lunch and dinner 

Ph. 6239 1171 

Fern Tree Fire Brigade News 
Your local fire brigade greatly appreciated the support of the community for the sau-
sage sizzle at the recent government election.  Sausage sales and donations realised a 
profit of $370 which has enabled the Brigade to purchase twenty new chairs to better 
meet the Brigadeôs training and function room requirements.  The brigade acknowl-
edges also the generosity of the Hobart District TFS, in matching the amount of mon-
ey raised. 
  

The Brigade was recently the recipient of a most generous donation by the Fern Tree 
Tavern of a smoke machine.  It produces copious amounts of realistic ñsmokeò that 
will greatly assist in more authentic training for firefighters using breathing apparatus 
or when they need to remove smoke from structures using the Brigadeôs positive 
pressure ventilation machine. 
 

TFS Acting Chief Officer, Jeremy Smith AFSM, recently presented Long Service 
Awards to several members of the Fern Tree Brigade. Recipients were; Julian Gid-
dings, Don Holloway and Almas Khan (5 yrs), Bridget Jupe (10 yrs), Matthew Shep-
perd (20 yrs), Ken Fishwick and Terry Gill AFSM (40 yrs). 
I congratulate them for their continuing service to our community. 
Your brigade appreciates the communityôs co-operation by using fire outdoors re-
sponsibly during the past summer fire season: during the past year there were no seri-
ous vegetation fires in our area.  On the other hand, a steady stream of call-outs to 
road crash and structure fire incidents were resolved by the brigade without any seri-
ous injury to the public. 
Garry Sullivan AFSM, Fern Tree Brigade Chief.  
 

Want to join the Fern Tree Volunteer Fire Brigade team? 
http://www.fire.tas.gov.au/Show?pageId=colhowToVolunteer 

mailto:bushcare@ferntree.tas.au

